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Measure Description: 
Increases the number of members on the Construction Industry Energy Board by four, from seven to 
eleven members; two additional members are to be selected from the members of the State Plumbing 
Board and the other two additional members are to be selected from the members of the State 
Mechanical Board. The measure also sets aside provisions of  ORS chapter 447 regulating fixture 
installations or regulating plumbing products, allowing the director of the Department of Consumer and 
Business services to adopt or reject a proposed standard recommended by the Construction Industry 
Energy Board that would otherwise require approval from the State Plumbing Board under those 
statutes. Increases the membership of the Mechanical Board from nine to ten, including the requirement 
that one member have experience with heat and frost insulation 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) 
 
Analysis: 

The proposed legislation has been determined to have 

 MINIMAL EXPENDITURE IMPACT  

on state or local government. 
 
While this individual measure has a “Minimal” fiscal impact, an agency may incur a net fiscal impact 
greater than minimal depending on the cumulative impact of all measures enacted into law that affect 
the agency.   
 


